
X SPECIAL COMMITTEE

(15) A Committee of Departmental Engineers was constituted, composed 
of Mr. K. M. Cameron, Chief Engineer of the Department of Public Works, 
Mr. D. W. McLachlan, Engineer in charge of the St. Lawrence Waterway 
Project, Mr. J. T. Johnstone, Director Dominion Water Power and Reclama­
tion Service and Mr. Louis E. Côté, Chief Engineer of the Department of Marine, 
and on the 30th January, 1929, made a report which is part of Exhibit No. 17, 
in the file of the Public Works Department 804-1-D.

(16) Certain paragraphs of this report are as follows:
83. The 40,000 c.f.s. diversion project can be authorized without 

injury to existing navigation, if the plans submitted are subject to modi­
fication and to regulations embodying the restrictions referred to in this 
report.

89. Having regard to the application under the Navigable Waters 
Protection Act, now under consideration, your Committee are of the 
opinion that the site and works proposed in the plans and application 
filed by the said Company will not impede or interfere with navigation 
on the St. Lawrence River if the conditions attached hereto are met by 
the Company and, having consideration to the interests of the country 
as a whole, we are of the opinion that if the works are constructed in 
accordance with such application and plans subject to the said con­
ditions the same can be efficiently utilized in connection with and as 
part of any feasible and economical scheme which the Government of 
Canada may eventually decide upon for the deep waterway development 
of the St. Lawrence River.

14. The vrorks proposed by the Beauharnois Company consist of 
the following:

1. A canal extending from Hungry Bay, at the foot of Lake St.
Francis to Melocheville, at the head of Lake St. Louis, said 
canal being contained between banks which are 1,100 feet apart 
where hard materials are encountered, and 4,100 feet apart, 
where soft materials are encountered.

2. A power house at Melocheville equipped with ten 50,000 H.P.
units.

3. Regulating works at Thorn Island and at Leonard Island. These
are designed to hold up the level of Lake St. Francis, when a 
diversion of 40,000 c.f.s. from that Lake is made.

4. A series of works in the four rapid stretches of the river between
Thorn Island and the head of Lake St. Louis. These are 
designed to maintain existing depths in channels, and also to 
maintain existing levels at the head and foot of the Cedar Rapids 
works.

15. The works proposed by the Beauharnois Company affect in vary­
ing degrees canal navigation, river navigation, power developments, and 
future plans for a deep waterway.

(17) The Committee expressed disapproval of the remedial works and 
channel improvements and in Paragraph 28 stated that the Committee while 
offering the suggestions aforementioned can only recommend approval of these 
works subject to modifications to meet conditions as experience shows them to 
be necessary. In Paragraph 31, the Committee says, “the design of remedial 
works for use in the Rapids below Grande Island is not yet worked out in a 
satisfactory manner.” It will thus be seen that the approval of this Committee 
was qualified and that certain of the plans were not in their view sufficient.


